
Date:    Fri, 01 Aug 2008 10:37:57 -0400 [08/01/2008 10:37:57 AM EST]
From:  planningboard.chair@townoflongisland.us United States
To:  Jim Thibault <tebo22@verizon.net>
Subject:  Wary Spar Project Applications

Jim,

In response to our telephone conversation this morning regarding Mr. Wary's request for a
Conditional Use Permit for the Spar Project I have attached a copy of the notes I
presented to the Planning Board at our Jan 29, 2008 meeting regarding the precedence in
which the various approvals for the Spar Project should be obtained.  There is reference
to this document in the minutes although its text was not included as part of the
minutes.  Emily Jacobs, the Planning Board Chair, forwarded this document to our Town
Attorney, Rob Crawford, for his comments and he responded via e-mail.  Unfortunately I
cannot share his response with you since it was marked as confidential legal advice for
the use of only the Planning Board.  At our February 12, 2008 meeting the Board agreed,
without discussion since we could not discuss the contents of Rob's e-mail in an open
meeting, to proceed with the site plan review and subdivision approval processes.  At our
July 12, 2008 meeting we voted that the Spar Project site plan review and subdivision
applications were complete and set a date for the public hearing, July 29, 2008.  At the
July 12th meeting Mr. Wary asked if he could proceed concurrently to obtain a Conditional
Use Permit from the Appeals Board.  Since it is my opinion that a Conditional Use Permit
is required before we can grant approval for the project I advised him that he could do
so, hence his request to you for a Conditional Use Permit.

As I think you will agree, there is some ambiguity in our Land Use Ordinance regarding
the order in which Appeals Board Conditional Use Permit and Planning Board approvals need
to be obtained.  It is, however, in my opinion, clear that the Planning Board cannot
grant approval for this project without having an approved Conditional Use Permit.  As I
said in our telephone conversation the Spar Projects applications and all supporting
documentation are available at the Town Office (bottom drawer in front of PB file
cabinet) and on the town web site (http://www.townoflongisland.us/wary-spar-project/).  I
believe Rob's primary concern in his letter to Mr. Wary of September 5, 2007, which was
copied to the Appeals Board, regarding the order in which the Spar Project approvals
should be obtained hinged on insuring that the Appeals Board had enough information to
allow it to act.  At this point we have complete applications and have held a public
hearing.  As far as the Planning Board is concerned, we have decided that we have enough
information to proceed and will do so at our August 12, 2008 meeting.

You may, of course, do as you see fit regarding Mr. Wary's Conditional Use Permit
application but you should be advised that Planning Board approval for this project
cannot occur until the Appeals Board has granted a Conditional Use Permit for it.

I hope this clarifies this issue somewhat.  I agree with you that perhaps we should ask
the Town to clarify the Land Use Ordinance regarding the relation of Conditional Use
Permits to Site Plan Reviews and Subdivision approvals.

Curt



CC: Planning Board Correspondence file (printed copy including attachment)

[Attachment stripped: Original attachment type: "application/pdf", name: 
"CMurley_WSP_Application_Notes_2008-01-19.pdf"] 


